
St Pancras Catholic Primary School 
Spring Term Newsletter -  12th February 2021 

In St Pancras, we are loving and kind, we pray and we play, we learn and      

explore through our faith everyday.  

From Mrs Martin… 

I think I can safely say that this has been a very challenging half term for us all.  A 

lockdown filled with bad weather, the school being partially closed, the snow days 

and the challenges of remote learning has left the whole community feeling         

exhausted.   

I pray that the Spring and the second half term brings us brighter, happier and  

easier times and I really hope as a nation we are through the worst of it.  I also 

hope that we will all be reunited soon in school as long as it is deemed safe.   

This half term holiday we see the beginning of Lent and attached to this newsletter 

is some more information about what we would like to do as a school during Lent 

and the Missio Lent Calendar for children. 

I would like to take this opportunity to share some personal news with you, I am 

expecting my second child at the end of August.  The Trust is already making prep-

arations to cover my maternity leave . 

I hope you have a lovely half term and much needed break. 

 

Lucille Martin 
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TERM DATES 

       Children return to school on    

                      Monday 22nd February 2021. 

Spring Term finishes Friday 26th March 2021. 

Easter Holiday 

27th March to 11th April 2021 

Children return to school on 

Monday 12th April 2021 

Summer Term  

12th April to 21st July 2021 

Half-Term 31st May to 4th June 2021 

Note: 19th and 20th July - Inset days 
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Snow much fun was had on Thursday! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr McGill and Mr Grimwood joined in the 

Year 5 v Year 6 snowball fight! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children were so excited to see the play-

ground covered in powdery snow! 

 

 

Lent 2021 
 
Normally during Lent, we would have stations of the cross in our assemblies so I will be doing one a week 
virtually for teachers to share with classes via Purple Mash. 
 
We are joining with Missio to run a ‘Lent-through-a-lense’ photo competition.  The details of this are at-
tached to this newsletter.  Please send entries to admin@st-pancras.suffolk.sch.uk. 
 
We hope to have a virtual Mass led by Fr Mathew and please don’t forget that Fr Mathew is streaming 
Masses from St Mary Magdalen through their Youtube channel.   https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCcdaox9-ak6OBRHIy9af3wQ 
 
We will also be sending some Lenten activities to do through our remote learning platforms. 
 
Our Lenten Prayer: 
Dear Jesus, 
As we make this Way of the Cross with you,  
Help us to imagine what you saw and what you felt. 
As we listen to your Word, help us to think about what it means in our 
lives today. 
We pray in your name, Jesus, 
For you are Lord forever and ever. Amen 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCcdaox9-ak6OBRHIy9af3wQ
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCcdaox9-ak6OBRHIy9af3wQ
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCcdaox9-ak6OBRHIy9af3wQ






IOA Remote Learning Helpline for families 

Remote Learning Support Assistants in 18 of our schools in Ipswich will be manning an “after-hours” 

helpline for families to support remote learning.  This is designed to support parents and carers whose 

commitments make it difficult for them to contact their school during normal school hours.   

We would always encourage parents and carers to speak to their school first, but if you need a chat 

about remote learning in the evening or weekend this is what we can help with: 

Trouble shooting IT issues connected to work sent home from school 

Understanding instructions in work sent home from school 

Advice and tips on online resources that might help with completion of work sent home 

Ideas to support your child’s study skills 

Sometimes we’ll be able to support with enquiries on the spot, and where we can’t help fix issues there 

and then, we’ll act as a messaging service with your school, and can call you back during helpline hours. 

What we can’t help with: 

Pastoral, behaviour or wellbeing concerns 

Complaints 

Safeguarding issues 

Free School Meals 

School place availability 

Schools that are not in the Ipswich Opportunity Area 

These should always be addressed to your school. 

If you feel worried and need support with any of the above, Suffolk County Council provide information 
on their website and provide a helpline: 0800 068 3131 
We also have a growing list of links to advice and support for families on the Ipswich Opportunity Area website. 

***live from Monday 8th February 2021*** 

 

 

Ipswich Opportunity Area Remote Learning 
Helpline 

 

0800 

541115 

Mon - Fri 
6pm-9pm 

Saturday 

9am-Noon 

 

https://ipswichopportunityarea.co.uk/ioa-schools-and-colleges-remote-education-plans/
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/coronavirus-covid-19/suffolk-advice-and-support-service/
https://ipswichopportunityarea.co.uk/useful-links-for-schools-and-parents/

